
 
 
 
 
15 December 2021 
 
Dear Old Sprattonians 
 

Old Sprattonians’ Association 

 
I write to you as the Vice-Chair of Governors at Spratton Hall and as a former pupil in the 
1950s, just a few years after ‘KC’ and Joan Hunter founded the school in 1951. In this, the 
school’s 70th anniversary year, I have been reflecting upon just how much the school has 
changed over those 70 years – KC himself would have been so very proud to see the school 
absolutely thriving, full of happy and successful girls and boys.  
 
In the years after I left Spratton, I was very pleased to support the Spratton Hall Old Boys 
Association (SHOBA) in order to maintain contact with a network of former friends and to 
support the school further.  I am delighted to hear that the now renamed Old Sprattonians’ 
Association is flourishing once more and that the Headmaster, Simon Clarke, and the 
Registrar, Mrs Sarah Church, have been busy expanding the alumni network. 
 
I feel quite sure that most, if not all, former girls and boys, will have fond memories of their 
time at Spratton.  I certainly have.  Many former pupils have taken the opportunity to write or 
revisit the school and it has been interesting to hear about their progress in further education, 
in their careers and in their family lives.   
 
Sadly, the school records up until the early 1990s have been largely lost. We hope to put that 
right. Even a little more recently, there are many gaps in the alumni database held by the 
school.  It is my sincerest hope that those receiving this letter will assist in helping the school 
fill in those gaps.  You can do this by registering yourself into OSA (Old Sprattonians’ 
Association) and by sharing this letter with any other Old Spratts with whom you are in touch. 
You and they can register with OSA in any of these ways: 
 

1. Complete the alumni online registration form found on the school’s website. 
2. Email your contact details and years you attended the School to our Registrar, Mrs 

Sarah Church on registrar@sprattonhall.com 
3. Complete the form below and return it to the school 

 
All those on our database receive an Old Sprattonians’ newsletter at the end of each term, 
imparting news and updates from the school, plans for future developments and news from 
Old Spratts themselves. There are very occasionally other mailings, such as details of 
special events or important pieces of news.  We also now have new Old Sprattonians’ 
Association social media pages on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram – please do visit them 
@oldsprattonians, then ‘like’ and ‘follow’! 
 
I very much hope that all Old Spratts not yet on the OSA database will join and benefit from 
hearing more about the school and perhaps reconnect with old friends.   
 
With best wishes to you all, 
 
 
 
Robin Green 
Vice-Chair of Governors 
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Old Sprattonians’ Association Registration Form 
 
 
 

Name ……………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

Your name when at school (if different to the above) ……………………………………………... 

 

Address …………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

Email Address …………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

Phone Number ………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

Years you attended the school ………………………………………………………………………. 

 

Please return this form to: 

The Registrar, Spratton Hall, Spratton, Northamptonshire NN6 8HP 

or email it to registrar@sprattonhall.com 

 

mailto:registrar@sprattonhall.com

